 SA Academic Advisory Committee (SAAAC) Meeting

April 19, 2017
12 noon - 1 p.m.

AD 611

Minutes
Attendees:  Yvette Mozie-Ross, Molly Burdusi, Ralph Caretti, Darien Schiffman, Ralph Caretti, Ken Baron, Arnold Foelster, Michael Glasser, Marie desJardins, Michelle Bulger, Pam Hawley, Pheng Xiong, Linus DasSarma, Jack Suess, Kevin Joseph, Emily Stephens
I.     Update:  IPASS (J. Suess/C. Jones)

Previewed the Planner  Degree Audit (donut).  Students can access this through myUMBC, profiles.  If a course a student lists in their planner requires a pre-requisite, this will not put the classes in sequence of when they need to take each course.  Eventually this product will have different “cards” on the screen.  Financial Aid, Registration, Billing.
II.     Update:  Academic Planner  (P. Xiong, A. Foelster)
There are 13 students who have been testing the academic planner.  Will be meeting with these students to see what the outcome of testing are.  Once this is completed, several departments will be involved in testing.  Students can enroll for classes directly from the planner by putting the classes into their shopping cart which will put the classes into College Scheduler.  Roll out for the general population should be end of Fall 2017 semester.

III.     Update:  Modified Unofficial Transcripts (P. Hawley)
Finished development and testing on this project and will go live soon.  The unofficial transcript will now look like the official transcript.  Arnold will look into adding a watermark on the transcript to show it’s official.
IV.     New:  Requested Enhancements (from ASEC) to the Waitlists (P. Hawley)
This project came out of a meeting with the Academic Standards Committee.  Currently, classes on the student’s wait list are removed after 5th day of classes.  The customization will allow for classes to remain on the wait list so that instructor can still see who is on their classes wait list.  Eventually, they would like to be able to give permission from the wait list directly.  Jack suggested that, for now, there will be a way to get to the wait list for the faculty’s classes by Fall 2017.  Then the customization will be Phase II.
V.     Update:  Using PERC for the summer session (P. Xiong)
Pheng and Pam are working with Beth Jones utilizing the Post Enrollment Request Check process.
VI.     Update:  9.2 Upgrade (A. Foelster)
We are required to update our system in the next 2 years.  This will give us a new look and feel.  Must look at the customizations that have been created in the current PeopleSoft.  We should see what 9.2 offers.

VII.     Review of Student Concerns/Issues (L. DasSarma/Y. Mozie-Ross)

VIII. General Discussion, Concerns, Feedback 

